RESOLUTION# 00“/7‘;{’%\%[

A RESOLUTION TO REQUEST A TIME EXTENSION ON THE 2015/16 GOVERNMENT ROAD FUND PROGRAM
FOR COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT

WHEREAS, the County of Torrance submitted a proposal to the New Mexico Department

of Transportation for the County Arterial Program (CAP) funds for the purpose of Pavement
Rehabilitation/Improvements and Blading & Shaping on various county roadways and our funding has
been approved by the New Mexico Department of Transportation Commission; and

WHEREAS, the original Cooperative Agreement specifies a project end date of October 31, 2016; and

WHEREAS, the Cooperative Agreement needs more time to be completed; and

THEREFORE, the County of Torrance, agrees to request that the New Mexico Department of
Transportation extend the Cooperative Agreement end date to December 31, 2016, a time extension of
two months;

ADOPTED, and approved this Twenty-eighth Day of September 2016.

TORRANCE COUNTY COMMISSION

LeRoy Candeleria, Chair
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TORRANCE COUNTY ROAD DEPARTMENT LEONARD LLAN

P.O. BOX 48 ROAD DEPARTMENT,

10™ & ALLEN STREET SUPERINTENDENT ;

ESTANCIA, NEW MEXICO 87016 TRISHA LM CHAVEZ

Phone (505) 544--4666 ROAD DEPARTMENT,
FM (505) 384‘"2550 ADMINISTRATOR

E-Mauil; tchavey@tonmmus

September 28, 2016

Ms. Susan Godina

New Mexico Department of Transportation
District Five Office

P.0O.Box 4127

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87507

Re: Extension Request
FY15/16 LGRFP Coniract Agreement

Dear Ms. Godina:

Please consider this letter a formal request for a two month extension for Project #CAP-5-16(472), Contract #D14924,

Control #L500215,
Due on or before December 31, 2016.

Scope of work for this prOJect is Pavement Rehabilitation/Improvement and
Blading & Shaping on various county roads within the control of Public Entity.
The Pavement Rehabilitation roadways are complete.

The extension is for improvements on various county roads requiring chip seal and fog seal.

Due to the amount of fains in the last few months, as result of pushing projects back, our county road department has
been working vigorously to repair roadways for the safety, and the welfare of our county residents. The above contract
agreement is experiencing delays in the hauling of oils.

We at the County of Torrance hope you look favorably upon our request and we truly appreciate your consideration.
Torrance County 2015/16 Cooperative Agreement/Extension.

Please, feel free to call our contact person Trisha Chavez
the Road Department Administrator at (505) 544-4666 with any questions you may have regarding this matter.

Respectfully,
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C Leroy Candelaria, Chair
Julia DuCharme, Member

James Frost, Member
Susan Godina, NMDOT



